
Dear Honorable Senate Health Committee, You asked for follow up on information on my testimony for 
SB916.  
 
Dr. Schloesser in Bend, Oregon was my first Neurologist. He refused me treatment with 3 CDC Positive 
Lyme tests. The Health Department then called him and told him I needed to be treated. He then gave me 
30 days of Antibiotics and made it clear that I was allowed no more. If the 30 days did not cure me then I 
only had MS. I was later cured with long term antibiotics written by a Connecticut Doctor.  
 
DR. Stephen Ireland in Bend, Oregon fired me as a Patient after I went to Connecticut and was given a 
diagnosis of Lyme Disease and a Prescription for IV antibiotics. 
 
Dr. Colin Jordon of OHSU reviewed my file that had 4 CDC Positive teats in it and refused to make an 
appointment with me. He told me over the phone with no type of Physical that I had "Lymes Disease dot 
com" get off the internet and it will go away. 
 
 
I appreciate your time. If you have follow up questions or would like to review my medical files please ask. 
I am willing to do anything to insure others do not suffer as badly as I did. 
  
Beth Schultz 
Bend, Or. 97701 
Home 541-410-0084 

 


